ALLEGHENY COUNTY SOUTHEAST TAX COLLECTION
MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE
2700 MONROEVILLE BLVD

MONROEVILLE, PA  15146
September 27, 2018
12:30 p.m.

Those in Attendance:
Greg Erosenko, Municipality of Monroeville
Paul Schott, Gateway SD
Connie Rosenbayger, East McKeesport Borough
Patty Logo, North Versailles Twp.
Mickey O’Rourke, Elizabeth Forward School District 
Mike Whitico, Plum Borough
John Palyo, White Oak Borough
Dayne Dice, Bruce Dice & Associates
Rose Harr, Keystone Collections
Amanda Settelmaier, TCC Administrator
I. The meeting was called to order by Greg Erosenko at approximately 12:45pm.
II. The minutes from June were presented for approval.  Motion to approve was made by Mickey O’Rourke, seconded by John Palyo.  Motion carried.

III. Monthly Financial Statement from June, July, and August 2018 was presented.  Motion to approve was made by Patty Logo, seconded by Paul Schott.  Motion carried.

IV. Bill Lists for June, July, August and September were presented for approval.  Motion to approve was made by Mickey O’Rourke, seconded by John Palyo.  Motion carried.    
V. Amanda presented a draft 2019 Budget.  After some discussion, the committee decided to recommend waiving the fee to all taxing jurisdictions for the year in order to spend down the fund balance.  Motion to approve was made by Mickey O’Rourke and seconded by Mike Whitico.

VI. The 2019 draft meeting schedule was presented.  Mike Whitico recommended moving the Management Committee meeting to 1:00pm on the days where there is also a Board of Delegates meeting.  The committee was in agreement that food should be provided at the Board of Delegates meeting.  
VII. The TCC Audit renewal from Hosack, Specht, Muetzel & Wood LLP was presented. Motion to accept the proposal by John Palyo, seconded by Connie Rosenbayger.

VIII. Rose reported that YTD collections are at $43,603,430.51, which is up by $958,905.55, or 2.2%, from last year.  Delinquents are down due to more accounts being current.  1,000 less letters were sent this year.   2,800 notices were sent to employers.  
IX. Amanda asked for permission to purchase anti-viral software for the laptop.  Motion to approve was made by John Palyo and seconded by Paul Schott.
X. There was no one from the public to comment.  Motion to adjourn was made by Patty Logo and seconded by Connie Rosenbayger.  Motion carried, and the meeting adjourned at approximately 1:05pm.
